
LANCASTER COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

April 16, 2024 

The Electoral Board (EB) met at the office of the General Registrar (GR) on 

04/16/24. 

In attendance were Chairman Barbara Breeden, Vice Chair Jeremy Taylor 

Secretary Jim Symons , Director of Election and General Registrar Susan Jett, 

Celina Haydon Asst. Registrar 

10:09 AM the meeting was called to order. 

V.C. Jeremy Taylor delivered a report on the recent VEBA meeting. One 

recommendation for the general election in November was adding an additional 

Asst. Chief to each precinct, to be strictly in charge of SDRs and provisionals.  This 

is in anticipation of a surge in SDR’s this fall. 

Juneteenth Holiday swapped to July 5, to limit impact on final canvass and more 

suitable time for a day off for staff. 

Training dates for Chiefs and Assistant Chiefs set for May 4 at Registrar’s office. 

Discussion of training for the new EO’s. Discussion of chief and assistant chief 

assignments for the upcoming election.   

Emergency Procedures for disaster on election day, 3 action items for Secretary: 

1. Alternate sight Contracts 

2. Generator contract/source 

3. Check with utilities for scheduled interruptions, plan accordingly, portable 

johns, generators, etc. 

Next meeting set for May 14, 2024 10:00 AM 

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:51 AM 

 

Regards, 

Jim Symons, Secretary, LCEB 


